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November 2, 2020

The Honorable Kevin Stitt, Governor of the State of Oklahoma, and members of the Oklahoma
House of Representatives and Oklahoma Senate,

[ want to report to you the course of action taken by Red River Technology Center (RRTC) to
comply with the requirements of Oklahoma Senate Bill 361. A copy of this report has been sent
to the Governor and the Legislature, and is available on our website in a form that meets the
requirements of section G of this legislation.

The RRTC administrative team met to develop a course of action. Upon development of
potential materials to present this information, our Board of Education approved our student
handbook, policies, and administrative regulations.

We have provided access to this information to our students through a variety of methods.
Each student at RRTC is issued a student handbook. Our student handbook, policies, and
administrative regulations are posted on our website. Also, our administrators discussed these
documents in student orientations in the fall semester, and will do so again, for new students, in
the spring semester.

We also disseminated this information to our staff to ensure that they understood the policies.
A staff meeting was conducted to educate our employees of the legislation and the policies that
were enacted to address it. Also, each staff member has been provided a copy of the policies and
regulations. The documents are also available to them on our website.

The processes described above are scheduled take place annually, Any changes or updates to
S.B. 361 will be addressed accordingly in all of the documents mentioned above.

As of this date, there have been no barriers to or incidents of disruption of free expression at
RRTC brought to the attention of our staff.

Sincerely,

Dennis Loa

EQUAL OPPORTUNITY SCHOOL



